Summary of Matters Arising from the Partnership Board Meeting held on 8 May 2014
	Item


	
	By
	On Forward Agenda
	Completed/ Comment

	4.
	MATTERS ARISING
11 Healthy Lives Healthy Futures Update
It was raised that the Healthy Lives Healthy Futures Programme Director had not contacted Mr Iqbal to provide the requested information about gynaecological cancer and infertility procedures.  Cathy Kennedy will action this.


	C Kennedy
	
	Completed
The HLHF programme director has contacted and  Mr Iqbal direct

	7.
	CCG ASSURANCE REPORT – QUARTER 3
Work is progressing in relation to nurse leadership and it is expected a report will on this will be brought to the next Board meeting.

A query was raised over the statement made by the Area Team relating to the alignment between the Council of Members and the Governing Body and it was agreed further clarification on this statement will be sought from the Area Team.


	C Kennedy/

P Melton

C Kennedy
	Yes


	Matter Arising on board agenda (verbal update)
Completed
The comment relates to the potential impact of the NHS England decision to reduce PMS contract funding, in terms of loss of member engagement and alignment with the CCG


	8.
	5 YEAR PLAN & MEDIUM TERM FINANCIAL PLAN
It was agreed that the aspiration “supporting people” in relation to narrowing the health inequalities gap between the most affluent and least affluent wards in the area, needs to be discussed further and in liaison with the Health and Wellbeing Board and other parties to determine how these can be measured and a realistic level for the aspiration to be set at.


	C Kennedy
	
	Completed

The H&WB board aspiration in relation to this target is under discussion as part of the development of that board’s action plan

	9.
	QUALITY ASSURANCE
Summary Hospital-Level Mortality Indicator Update (SHMI)
The gap between the two hospitals for weekday versus weekend was raised and it was queried whether the last quarter’s data could be obtained from the Trust as it will provide a better picture of whether or not the new methods put into place are delivering the desired outcomes.  It was requested that this information should be brought back to the Board at its next meeting.


	P Kirton-Watson
	
	Completed

The requested information is included within the Board SHMI update


	11.
	INTEGRATED ASSURANCE REPORT

It was flagged that on the performance exception summary that no target measures were appearing under delay in reducing care and support but it was showing as red.  It was felt this may be an error as there should be target figures showing and this will be addressed for the next meeting.

A query was raised over the reasons behind the drop in the teenage pregnancy rate as this has been a challenge for at least the last decade.  Whilst there is a belief it is due in part to the concerted efforts that have been put in place for a number of years it was agreed further information should be provided as to how the improvement has been achieved.  Isobel Duckworth was asked to investigate further and report the findings back to a future Board.


	C Kennedy

I Duckworth/

G Barnes
	Yes
	Completed
Corrected in latest report
Completed
Briefing paper included in information items for July 10 2014 meeting
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